
10 April 2009 

 

Anti-Corruption Council 

Republic of Serbia 

Belgrade 

 

PRESIDENCY OF THE REPUBLIC OF SERBIA 

Mr. Boris Tadić 

President of the Republic of Serbia 

    

       B E L G R A D E 

 

 

 Dear Mr. President, 

 

 In appreciation of the interest you expressed at our meeting concerning the Report 

of the Anti-Corruption Council on the Concentration of Ownership in the Port of 

Belgrade corporation, which was also attended by the future mayor of Belgrade, Mr. 

Dragan Đilas, the Council requests that you use your authority to prevent the fulfillment 

of the impending agreement concerning the subdivision and rezoning of the port land in 

question, an agreement that would result in great financial loss to both the citizens of 

Belgrade and the state. 

 

 The new owners of the Port of Belgrade corporation (a.d. Luke “Beograd”), 

through the purchase of the shares of that corporation, now own the buildings on that 

location and have usage rights to the land on which the buildings are located and which is 

essential to their functioning in their present form.  The ownership of the land itself was 

not transferred as a result of the share purchase as land remains the property of the state 

and as such cannot be the subject of commercial transactions. 

 

 We are attaching documents that attest to ongoing preparations for the execution 

of an agreement pertaining to the subdivision of the land and the moving of the port 

facilities to a new location.  The Anti-Corruption Council is ready to provide you with 

such supplementary information as you may require. 

 

 Respectfully yours, 

 

        P R E S I D E N T 

         

        Verica Barać 

 

Enclosed: 

 

1. Memorandum of understanding dated 19 March 2009 between the parties a.d. 

Luke “Beograd” and the City of Belgrade (Civic Administration reference 

number 353-754/09) 



2. Agreement between the City of Belrade and the Port of Belgrade corporation on 

mutual obligations (Sporazum o uređenju međusobni odnosa) 


